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June 5, 2025 
 
Mr. Byron W. Brooks, County Administrator 
Orange County, Florida 
525 E. South Street 
Orlando, FL  32801 
 
 
Dear Mr. Brooks: 
 
SUBJECT:  Removal of Grant Condition 

Community Development Block Grant No: B-21/22/23/24-UC-12-0003 
Community Development Block Grant DR: B-23-UN-12-0003/B-25-UU-0005 
Project: Orange-County-Housing-Rehabilitating-and-Reconstruction 
 
 

On May 19, 2025, the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development received 
your Request of Release of Funds and Certification (RROF), form: HUD 7015.15, indicating that 
the environmental review for the above project has been completed. 

 
The RROF has been held for fifteen (15) days as required by HUD regulations 24 CFR 

Part 58 to allow the public the opportunity to object to the use of HUD funds for this project. 
There being no valid objections, the grant condition requiring this project to be environmentally 
cleared before committing program funds was removed on June 4, 2025.  The clearance will 
remain in effect as long as the related environmental review is valid. Only if a new review is 
required will it be necessary to submit another RROF. 

 
This letter should be placed in the Environmental Review Record (ERR) for this project 

to show that the prescribed environmental review has been completed and the condition satisfied. 
 
Please contact Tonya. Madison, Senior Community Planning and Development 

Representative and Program Environmental Specialist, at Tonya.R.Madison@hud.gov for 
information on your RROF submission. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Lori Serino,  
Director 
Community Planning & Development 
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